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Mayor and Council 
City of Vancouver 
453 West 12th Avenue 
Vancouver, BC V5Y 1V4 
mayorandcouncil@vancouver.ca 
 
July 12th, 2016 
 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
I am writing to support the proposed road closure as part of the rezoning application for 445 
Kingsway. As a local resident, active advocate for the St. George Rainway, and long time 
member of the Mount Pleasant Family Centre Society I am excited to see the City taking steps 
to acknowledge the headwaters of te Statlew, the project we call The St. George Rainway. 
 
As Destination contributes to the city pool of community amenities I request that these funds 
be earmarked to this location for use at the 'headwaters’ in Mount Pleasant and be used to 
facilitate an ecologically friendly art or design project that engages with rainwater in creative 
ways.  
 
Honouring the headwaters of the Rainway in an aesthetically pleasing and functional way will 
help to build the St. George Rainway and support the City’s Integrated Rainwater 
Management Plan (IRMP) plus implement the Green Infrastructure Strategy (GIS). We see this 
as a key pilot opportunity for the IRMP that can also serve to acknowledge the history of the 
indigenous trail (Kingsway) in water-friendly and possibly playful ways through taking a living 
lab approach that meets or exceeds the goal of capturing 90% of the rain which will flow off of 
the new six storey building and onto the street. 
 
The proposed bike lanes are also a great addition to the area, as the street is already the main 
bike route to head North off of Kingsway. Creating official City bike lanes will help to keep all 
users of the area safer. This bike lane alongside a biodiversity corridor next to The Rainway 
running from Kingsway down St. George North into the False Creek Flats is a beautiful and 
exciting vision to see unfold! As the City continues its hypermode of development, I hope it 
keeps searching and embracing these opportunities to celebrate water through the IRMP and 
GIS, encouraging active modes of transportation while enhancing the public space to create a 
beautiful, livable City.  
 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Shahira Sakiyama  
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